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requirements for the proposed building structure. Mitigation systems should be designed
in such a way as to not substantially hinder the ongoing ability to remove LNAPL from
the subsurface (see USEPA 2015b, p.143).

A DCRBCA evaluation must show that the soil leaching to groundwater pathway will not
remain a significant concern post-construction. If soil leaching to groundwater is
anticipated to remain a concern post-development, additional remediation or mitigation
of impacted soil is likely to be required. DOEE understands that limitations may exist in
association with excavation of impacted soil. Therefore alternative means of remediation
or risk mitigation should be presented to DOEE when excavation of contaminated soil is
considered technically infeasible. .

Any contaminant plume (LNAPL or dissolved phase contaminants) associated with a
LUST case must be stable or decreasing and not impacting any significant receptor. If a
contaminant plume is not stable, ADT systems must be designed to protect human health
during a worst case scenario for contaminant plume migration. If the contaminant plume
is shown to be impacting a significant receptor DOEE will likely require additional
remediation and/or mitigation measures as typical for any LUST case.

A minimum of one round of indoor air sampling, in conjunction with sampling of
ambient air is recommended for completion prior to occupation after the approved SSDS
is installed (see USEPA 2015b, p.153).

Sites which mitigate PVI risk through the ongoing use of a SSDS are eligible for No
Further Action (NFA) closure upon DOEE approval of an environmental covenant on the
property. The environmental covenant should include, at a minimum a statement that any
alteration to the building structure, SSDS, or demolition of the building which materially
affects the operation or effectiveness of the PVI mitigation system may result in the case
being re-opened for additional evaluation. In instances where parking structures exist on
the lowest floor of a development and a SSDS is not employed, an environmental
covenant would be required which limits human occupation on the lowest level of the
building.

Sites which mitigate PVI risk through the use of a SSDS must have a written plan for the
ongoing operation, monitoring and maintenance of the system (see USEPA 2015b,
p.156). The plan should remain on file with the building management and maintenance
personnel and made available to future users or tenants. Any repairs or maintenance of
the SSDS which result in the system becoming inoperable for greater than 24 hours
should be documented within twenty-four (24) hours and reported to DOEE within 72
hours. Notification requirements should be included in any environmental covenant associated
with the property in order to ensure that future users or tenants are adequately informed of
these obligations.
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